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PLACE: 

PRESENT: 

7:45 P.M. 

CENTERVILLE CITY COUNCIL 
WORK SESSION MEETING 

OCTOBER 26, 1981 

Centerville Municipal Building, Law library 

Mayor J. V. Stone 
Deputy-Mayor Nora Lake 
Councilmembers Russell Sweetman 

James Singer 
Jeffrey Siler 
Charles Taylor 
Shirley Heintz 

Clerk of Council Marilyn Mclaughlin 
City Manager Darryl Kenning 
Assistant City Manager Joseph Minner 
Chief of Police William Randolph 

Council briefly discussed door-to-door solicitation in the City of 
Centerville. The Municipal Code for Centerville prohibits solicitors 
from going in and upon private residences to solicit orders · for the sale 
of goods, wares, merchandise, services, magazines, periodicals and other 
articles or publications. According to State law, the City cannot prohibit 
charitable organizations from making door-to-door solicitations within the 
Community. In reference to the Williams Directory Company situation, they 
are asking for information only, they are not seeking orders for the sale 
of their Directory, thus their solicitation is legal under Centerville 1s 
Municipal Code regulations. Council concurred that information concerning 
door-to-door solicitation in the City be included in the next Town cr1.er. 

Mr. Kenning briefed Council on a letter received from the Tactical 
Crime Suppression Unit Board of Directors to the Gov-Tech Committee for 
the Miami Valley Cable Council, relative to the continuation of T.C.S.U. 
The Cable Council unanimously recollltlended the continuation of the program 
with costs being shared equally by member Municipalities. Chief Randolph 
reviewed for Council, benefits that the City of Centerville has received 
over the past three years from T.C.S.U. This matter will be further 
reviewed during the Budget process for 1982. 

Council was then briefed on the Police Department function and toured 
their facilities. 

~~~ 
Marilyn J. Mclaughlin 
Clerk of Council 


